Subject:

Approved Bike Lane - Peter Rupert Ave - Block 18

Communication

From: Paul Calaminici [mailto:PCalaminici@aecon.com]

Sent: Friday, December 13, 2013 2:33 PM

To: Abrams, Jeffrey

Cc: Peter Badali; Haines, Geoffrey; Racco, Sandra

Subject: RE: Approved Bike Lane - Peter Rupert Ave - Block 18

Good Afternoon Jeffrey,

Sorry for the late reply as I have been out of town.

In terms of our issues for the bike lane on Peter Rupert Ave, I have expressed these issues multiple times to your staff and continue to get the same responses. We have discussed this bike lane multiple times at our Eagle Hills Ratepayers association meetings and the continued response is that we are not in favour of this bike lane. Having this bike lane installed is our number one issue, as this street is already over populated with traffic, this would only make the street worse. Now should the bike lane continue and be installed for Spring of 2014, our second major issue is not having any parking on this street in lieu of the installation of the bike lane. As we are opposed to this, I have discussed various options re: having the on street parking remain and to try and work with the City, but we constantly get nowhere. This is why we would like to apply for a deputation and be able to discuss our concerns at a future council meeting prior to Spring of 2014. If you would like to hear our thoughts and concerns, I can make myself available to review this with you.

Thanks,
Paolo Calaminici
Director
Eagle Hills Rate Payers Association

From: Abrams, Jeffrey [mailto:Jeffrey.Abrams@vaughan.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 04, 2013 6:58 PM

To: Paul Calaminici

Cc: Peter Badali; Haines, Geoffrey; Racco, Sandra

Subject: Re: Approved Bike Lane - Peter Rupert Ave - Block 18

Mr. Calaminici,

I have had the benefit of Mr. Haines' extensive reply to your concerns and note his invitation to remain engaged with you to attempt to resolve outstanding matters. Prior to coming before Committee, it is appropriate that staff have the opportunity to address those concerns.

Please do contact me should your discussions not be successful and I will assist you in applying for a deputation to a future meeting.

Sincerely, Jeffrey A. Abrams, City Clerk

From: Paul Calaminici

Sent: Tuesday, December 3, 2013 1:25 PM

To: Ahrams Teffrey

Cc: Peter Badali; Haines, Geoffrey; Racco, Sandra

Subject: Approved Bike Lane - Peter Rupert Ave - Block 18

Good Afternoon Jeffrey

As per our most recent (November 21, 2013) rate payers association meeting, the proposed approved bike lane on Peter Rupert avenue was a topic of discussion. Again, as we have evidenced much displeasure regarding this bike lane in contrast to the City of Vaughan's survey that suggested positive percentages to the approval of this bike lane from the residents of our community, we are asking to see what the results were for this survey once again. We would also like to see the results of strictly the people that live on Peter Rupert and what their decisions were of the no parking restrictions. We would also like to ask permission to receive the original (Survey Monkey) survey that was distributed as we would like to redistribute this survey to the area residents (especially residents who live on Peter Rupert Ave) for a re-survey of this bike lane and provide them with a better understanding of the positives/negatives associated with the bike lane and no parking restrictions as we feel most residents were not educated enough and to date many residents still don't even know anything about this proposed bike lane. We are here to work with the City on this topic but we have some concerns and displeasures that we would like the city to re-evaluate prior to proceeding forward with the bike lanes which I have been advised is scheduled for late spring 2014. Lastly, we would like to receive the forms/applications to apply for a deposition on this issue and be allowed to reopen this topic in one of the near future council meetings. If you have any concerns or questions, please feel free to contact me and we can discuss this matter and proceed forward. I look forward to your response. In appreciation of your time in this matter,

Thanks Again,

Paul Calaminici

Eagle Hills Community Rate Payers Association

Paul Calaminici

Program Manager

Aecon Buildings, a division of Aecon Construction Group Inc.

20 Carlson Court, Suite 800

Toronto, Ontario

M9W 7K6

Tel: 416-297-2600 ext. 3521

Cell: 416-529-7089 Fax: 416-293-0756 Web: <u>www.aecon.com</u>















CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: You are hereby advised that the information contained in this transmission is confidential and intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above. If you have

received this transmission in error, any review, distribution or copying of it is strictly prohibited and you are requested to notify the sender immediately and destroy the original transmission.

This e-mail, including any attachment(s), may be confidential and is intended solely for the attention and information of the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended recipient or have received this message in error, please notify me immediately by return e-mail and permanently delete the original transmission from your computer, including any attachment(s). Any unauthorized distribution, disclosure or copying of this message and attachment(s) by anyone other than the recipient is strictly prohibited.